
 
 

 

 

Engineering Enterprises, Inc.
 

Memo 

To: Jay Hedges, Village Manager 
 
From: Tim Paulson, P.E., CFM 

Engineering Enterprises, Inc.  
 
Date: March 8, 2020 
 
Re: Oakstead - Preliminary Stormwater Management Report 
 Supplemental Review Memo 
 
EEI Job #: HA2020
  
 
This memo is to provide a short summary of stormwater management for the Oakstead development. We 
reviewed the Preliminary Stormwater Management Report, dated January 18, 2021, submitted by Crown for 
the Oakstead Development, and issued comments in our review letter dated, January 29, 2021  
(attached).  The Preliminary Report is generally compliant with the Village’s Stormwater Management 
Ordinance (SMO).  Final calculations will be submitted and reviewed with final engineering.   
 
One the principle purposes of the SMO is to manage and mitigate the effects of urbanization on stormwater 
drainage and a primary tool to accomplish this is with runoff control.  The control of runoff is accomplished 
through the use of detention facilitates with restricted release which ensures that the peak rate of flow leaving a 
development is significantly reduced in the developed condition compared to the undeveloped condition 
 
The runoff rate is restricted through two main requirements: An allowable release rate of 0.10 cubic feet per 
second (cfs) per acre of development area and a requirement not to cause an adverse impact to the 
downstream outfall.  The Preliminary Stormwater Report demonstrates that detention is provided to comply 
with the allowable release rate requirements and a final analysis of downstream outfalls will be completed with 
final engineering. 
 
The northern part of Oakstead is tributary to a large wetland complex and floodplain in the Lakewood Crossing 
Development (See attached FEMA Floodplain Map).  The post development runoff from the northern part of 
Oakstead will be routed through detention basins and then into existing storm sewer and overland routes to 
this wetland/floodplain area and then downstream.  In accordance with the Ordinance, these peak rates of 
runoff from Oakstead will be reduced in the developed condition. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please call.   
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